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General Items 

Public Works & Community 

Development 

Ordinance No. – 3407 – 

Amending UGMC Section 

5.04.110 Classification – 

Collection – Fees, and 

section 5.04.112 Annual 

Rate Increase 

Resolution No. – 23-32 – Set 

Public Hearing; Six Year 

Transit Development Plan 

2024-2029 

City Manager 

Ordinance No. – 3408 – 

2023 Budget Amendment – 

Lodging Tax Advisory 

Committee (LTAC) – 

Yakima Airport Contribution 

Discussion – The current 

Council Vacancy and 

Information About 

Residency Requirements 

until the following day.  Clifton will talk with Schilling after the 

meeting to get the correct mailing address.  

Motion carried unanimously. 

Motion by Council Member Wentz, second by Council Member 

Galloway to adopt Ordinance No. – 3047 – amending Union Gap 

Municipal Code section 5.04.110 Classification-Collection-Fees, and 

section 5.04.112 Annual Rate Increase.  Council Member Schilling 

complimented staff on the fuel assessment not being permanent, and 

it will adjusted when possible.  City Manager Bounds agreed.  Motion 

carried unanimously. 

Motion by Council Member Wentz, second by Council Member 

Galloway to approve Resolution - No. – 23-32 – setting a public 

hearing regarding the Six Year Transit Development Plan 2024-2029, 

for July 10, 2023 at 6:00 p.m. to receive public testimony.  Motion 

carried unanimously. 

Motion by Council Member Wentz, second by Council Member 

Galloway to adopt Ordinance No. – 3048 – amending the 2023 budget 

authorizing an expenditure of $7,500 from the Lodging Tax Fund 

(107), for a contribution to the Yakima Airport, to obtain additional 

flights in Yakima.  Council Member Schilling asked if it was a one-

time amendment.  Mayor Hodkinson replied that it was.  Motion 

carried unanimously. 

City Manager Bounds distributed a memo regarding Council Member 

residency requirements. Bounds explained what has been done with 

Council Member Murr’s vacated position; a term scheduled to end in 

2025.  The vacant position has been advertised in the newspaper, and 

on the City’s website. The applications are available at the City Hall 

front counter.  The plan is that anyone who applies will come to the 

June 26th, 2023 Council meeting, going through the interview 

process, so the Council can make a selection. 

City Attorney Foltz explained that residency is defined in the law, and 

states that the residential address provided must identify the actual 

physical residence of the voter, it is a person’s permanent address 










